Canosia Township

4896 Midway Road Duluth, Minnesota 55811 Voice/Fax 218-729-9833

Town Board: Chair Kevin Comnick, Supervisor Kurt Brooks, Supervisor Daniel J. Golen Clerk Susan Krasaway, Treasurer Cheryl Borndal

AIS Inspector Interviews April 26, 2019

<u>ATTENDING</u>: Chair Kevin Comnick, Supervisor Kurt Brooks, Supervisor Dan Golen, Clerk Susan Krasaway, and four AIS inspector applicants. Chair Comnick called the meeting to order at 4:10 p.m.

Agenda: Motion by Golen, seconded by Brooks, to approve the agenda as written. Motion carried unanimously.

Five candidates were scheduled to interview; one did not show up. All four who interviewed were asked the same series of questions determined by the board. Two additional candidates (Alyssa Hagemeyer and Richard Kaneski) submitted applications as well; however, since they have both performed well as AIS inspectors for the past two summers, the board did not feel they needed to be interviewed again.

The clerk had been in contact with one additional candidate who could not attend the interviews since she was out of state that evening; the board considered the option of having one supervisor interview this person the following day; however, they felt it was a more consistent policy to fill the positions with those who interviewed before the whole board during the meeting called for this purpose.

AIS Inspector Hiring: Motion by Brooks, seconded by Comnick, to offer the part-time, temporary AIS watercraft inspector positions to six applicants: Alyssa Hagemeyer, Richard Kaneski, Cade Johnson, Jeffrey Pettit, Milly Timm and Matthew Magnuson. *Discussion*: The board unanimously felt that these candidates were the best match for the skills and qualifications the township is looking for in AIS inspectors. Hagemeyer will once again serve as landing manager. These positions will run from May 2, 2019, until mid-September 2019. Motion carried unanimously, 3-0.

Chair Comnick will call to offer the jobs to those selected; the clerk will follow up with information about the upcoming training session on May 2 and new hire paperwork logistics. She will also email all remaining applicants who were not interviewed to let them know that the township reviewed all applications and theirs were not selected.

Susan Krasaway, Clerk May 1, 2019

Respectfully submitted,

Kevin L. Comnick, Chair May 1, 2018

APPROVED: